Encouraging Edifice

by

Eyes Right

Spokane, WA – As I walked east on Second Avenue between State and Browne, the first thing that caught my eye was the faded paint on the wall of the west side of a brick building, proclaiming:

The Merlin

High Class

Neat and Clean

Furnished 2 Room

Apartments

Single Rooms

Low Rent

Strictly Modern

THE PLACE FOR YOU

I decided to investigate.  It turns out that the Merlin is long gone, but it still is home to many individuals.  In its glory days, during from the early 1900’s to 1940, the Merlin was a fine 30-room establishment, offering inexpensive, and clean rooms, originally to bachelors, and then to working class families.  During WW II, a room could be rented for $14/month, including maid service.  But the post-war years saw a decline in the downtown area, and the stately building fell into disrepair.  It was finally sold in 1974 to what became a succession of owners.

By the early 1990’s, the Merlin had hit bottom.  It had become a crack house, complete with 18-year-old girls passed out on the stairwells after shooting up drugs.  The local paper ran an exposè entitled, “Desperate Days at the Merlin.”  Law enforcement officials were pressing to close it down, possibly even demolish the building to keep out squatters.  

Fortunately, for the sake of local history, Merlin had some angels in the form of Foundation Ministries, which received ownership of the building from a local donor in 2003.  Pastors Dave and Alice Darroch saw not an old, dilapidated building, but an opportunity to create the Spokane Dream Center.  With the assistance of others throughout the Spokane valley, they began a transformation of the property to create what is today called The Spokane Dream Center.

After finding the Dream Center on the internet, I telephoned Pastor Dave in his valley office, and asked if I could tour the Merlin to see their work.  He explained to me that the building is a work in progress, but that it currently houses a Men’s Discipleship program in which individuals who are in need of rehabilitation can find a home for a year, complete with meals, while they follow a daily program of prayer, Bible study, work details, and related activities.  The Pastor encouraged me to stop by and to ask for Danny, the Spiritual Director.

So I knocked on the windowless front door.  Danny greeted me, and I spent the next hour in awe of what has been accomplished at the Merlin.  Danny enthusiastically showed me throughout all of the rooms, including the dining area and the classroom.  The rooms were modestly furnished with a desk and one set of bunk beds in each “apartment, but they were absolutely neat and clean [just like the painted wall stated for the original Merlin].  The heating, plumbing and electrical systems have all been renovated, and the walls now sparkle.  In short, the Merlin is back in business, once again providing lodging, and also now hope, to citizens of Spokane.  Danny introduced me to some of the residents, and they all seemed to be polite, pleasant individuals, grateful for this second chance.

If you would like to provide assistance to the Dream Center (or its associated Youth Center and Women’s Discipleship program), call 509-924-2630.

I thought you might like to know.
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